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Dear Dr Kendall 
 
ED 329 – Business Combinations—Disclosures, Goodwill and 
Impairment 

The Department of Finance (Finance) welcomes the opportunity to provide comments to 
the Australian Accounting Standards Board (AASB) on the technical aspects of the 
International Accounting Standards Board Exposure Draft: Business Combinations—
Disclosures, Goodwill and Impairment. 
 
Finance welcomes the efforts of the International Accounting Standards Board to improve 
technical requirements for goodwill and impairment.  Further, we support appropriate 
improved disclosures about goodwill arising from business combinations in the for-profit 
sector. 
 
We do have some comments on the exposure draft. 
 
Disclosures - General 
 
Our view of the additional disclosures about goodwill is that they are unlikely to apply, or 
will have limited relevance to, the public sector: 
 

• Most business combinations in the public sector are mergers of entities that are all 
already controlled by government.  They are not always carried out for the purpose 
of cost savings (“synergies”) or improved market position, but may also be for 
other purposes; 

o For this reason goodwill on a business combination if it occurs is usually 
written off immediately; 
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